
From: Jennifer Rice <geter@clemson.edu>
To: Hayden GroomsHaydenGrooms@scstatehouse.gov

Date: 2/14/2017 5:42:36 PM
Subject: Re: Lieutenant Governor photos

Thank you Hayden! Everyone was so kind and welcoming. We truly appreciated the hospitality!!
 

Dr. Jennifer Rice, DNP, APRN, FNP-BC
 
Clemson University School of Nursing
 
864-934-8326

From: Hayden Grooms 
Sent: Tuesday, February 14, 2017 3:51:06 PM
 
To: Jennifer Rice
 
Subject: Lieutenant Governor photos 
 
Good afternoon,

Thank you so much for taking the time to meet with the Lieutenant Governor this morning, I know he 
enjoyed talking with your group. Attached is a couple of the better photos I was able to take. Please 
feel free to share the photos with us on social media. Again, thank you so much for meeting with us 
this morning.

Sincerely,
Hayden Grooms
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